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Streets: 

 Staff repaired a number of street lights. 
 We patched a number of pot holes around Town. 
 Staff cleaned East and West Main Street. 
 Staff hung Four 4th of July Banners on the light poles on Main Street. 

Water: 

 Rainbow Lake is now at the spillway level.   

 The roughing filters are being backwashed one time a day and the DE filters are 

being done once per week.  

 Our wells are down an average of 4.5 feet from May 2011 levels. 

 Water production and consumption.  We produced and purchased an average of 

332,698 GPD.  We consumed an average of 316,585 GPD.  
 
 The difference is "Backwash Water" ... (4.8%). We purchased 305,250 gallons of 

water from MSM this month.  

o 46.4% of this water came from wells.   
o   3.0% of this water came from Mt. St. Mary's.  
o 50.6% of this water came from Rainbow Lake.  

Wastewater: 

 The overland flow treatment system is up and running for the season.  
 We received about 10.5” of precipitation this month (the average is 4.4”).    

o We have a precipitation SURPLUS of 6.7" over the last six months.  The 

average precipitation for the period from January 1 thru June 30 is 23.3".  We 

have received 33.0" for that period.  
 Wastewater Treatment:  

   
o We treated an average of 774,000 GPD (consumed 316,585 GPD) which 

means that 59.1% of the wastewater treated this month was "wild water".   
o We had one spill of untreated sewerage in the month of June.  On June 27th 

and 28th at MH 98 that loss 12,600 gals 

o We exceeded the plant’s design capacity on 17 days  in the month of June.  

 

06/01 929,000 GPD   06/02 985,000 GPD 06/03 784,000 GPD 06/04 804,000 GPD 

06/14 989,000 GPD   06/15 966,000 GPD  06/16 810,000 GPD  06/17 766,000 GPD 

06/18 991,000 GPD   06/19 950,000 GPD  06/20 957,000 GPD  06/21 1,020,000 GPD 

06/22 848,000 GPD   06/27 1,013,000 GPD  06/29 842,000 GPD  06/30 961,000 GPD 

 

 

 

 



Trash:  Trash pickup will remain Mondays for the remainder of the month of July.  

   

Parks: 

 Staff has repaired several spots on the ballfield fences 

 Staff had Bollinger Construction and Kelco plumbing continuing the work on the 

upgrade to the restrooms in Memorial Park. 

 Staff rotor-tilled and raked the sand volleyball court in Community Park. 

 We has mowed and trimmed all parks. 

I Recently Attended the Following Meetings:   

 06/01 Met with the Mayor to review the meeting agenda 

 06/03 Met with Staff to review the trash contract 

 06/05 Met with the Mayor and Staff on an employee issue 

 06/11 Met with the Mayor and Staff on an employee matter 

 06/15 Met with the Mayor to review the meeting agenda 

 06/23 Met with a land owner and his surveyor related to a possible future project 

 06/29 & 30 Attended MML convention 


